
Fr. Michel Nault, Pastor – phone: (204) 960-6059  email: michelfr@shaw.ca 
Elie Rectory Office – phone: (204) 353-2516  fax: (204) 353-2229  email: blesst@shaw.ca 
Parish Council Members – Marcel Gauthier, Lucille Beaudin, Shelley Combot, Dean Combot, Elaine Tully, Nicole Gillis, 
Linda Picard 
Finance Committee – Nickole Bernardin, Doris Lavallee, Lorraine Bernardin, Bob Whitechurch 
Finance Secretary – Cara Gillis 
Sharing God’s Gifts – Jeanine Whitechurch 
Infant Baptism /Baptism Preparation – Please call the Parish rectory office. 
Sacrament of Reconciliation – Before or after weekday Masses; half an hour before Sunday Masses or call when in need. 
For the Sacrament of Marriage – Six months notice is required; Marriage Preparation Course is very necessary.  Couples 
may be asked to go where the program is offered. 
Sacrament of the Sick / Needing to talk to someone – Please call the Parish rectory office. 
Bulletin Announcements: Contact Len Desilets – phone: (204) 353-2116  email: lenmona@shaw.ca 
Parish Website: www.blessedsacramentelie.com 
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This Week’s Mass Schedule 

Sunday, September 27th - 11:00 a.m. – St. Eustache – Mass intention for +Marcel Bernardin requested 
by the Bernardin family 

Tuesday, September 29th - No mass today   
Wednesday, September 30th - 6:30 p.m. – Blessed Sacrament Church - Funeral mass for +Anita Gillis 
Thursday, October 1st - 9:30 a.m. – St. Eustache Manoir – Mass intention for +Clifford Swan 
Friday, October 2nd - 10:00 a.m. – St. John XXIII Parish – Funeral mass for +Fr. Raphael Raphael 

Glofcheski 
Saturday, October 3rd - 9:30 a.m. – St. Eustache – Mass intention  for  +Leslie Maytwayashing 
Sunday, October 4th - 11:00 a.m. – Elie – Mass intention for +Fernand Gervais (3rd anniversary of 

his death) requested by Denise Gervais & family 
Church Cleaners: Elie  (September 20 – October 3) – Vince & Nicole Gillis 
 St. Eustache (September 27 – October 10) – Doris Lavallee, Kathleen August and Virginia Beckwith 
 Please pray for those who are sick, awaiting tests or receiving medical treatment, especially: Baby Paisley 
Amyotte, Fr. Marlon Lumanas, Gisele Ouellet, Reg Bernardin, Ma. Carlota Bodiongan, Alan Schade. 
We encourage everyone in our parishes to pray for those who are sick.  If you know of others who may be sick and 
in need of prayer, please let us know so we can include their names in our Sunday bulletin. 
 
Centennial Pilgrimage, Saturday, October 10: To continue the 100th Anniversary celebration of the 
Archdiocese of Winnipeg we are offering a one day Pilgrimage to four Sites as designated by Archbishop 
Richard Gagnon • Our Lady of Seven Sorrows Church, Camperville • St. Augustine’s Church, Brandon • 
Saint-François Xavier Church, Saint-François Xavier • St. Mary’s Cathedral, Winnipeg.  Participants 
would meet at St. Edward the Confessor Parish (836 Arlington St.) at 6 am for a light breakfast and 
registration.  We have arranged transportation with Beaver Bus Lines, modern motorcoaches equipped 
with reclining seats, DVD/TV monitors, free Wi-Fi, air conditioning and washroom facilities. 
 



Collection for the Needs of the Church in Canada: An Act of Solidarity! 

The Canadian Conference of Catholic Bishops (CCCB) is mandated by the Holy See and the Bishops of 
Canada to assist dioceses and their Bishops in a number of areas of pastoral life: faith formation, doctrine, 
ecumenical dialogues, international relations, interreligious conversations, liturgy, relations with 
Indigenous Peoples, social justice, and building a culture of life and family.  

In his letter to the parishes across the country in which he explains the Collection, CCCB President 
Archbishop Paul-André Durocher of Gatineau points out that this year Collection is being held while a 
number of families from Canada are participating to the World Meeting of Families in Philadelphia, in 
response to an invitation from Pope Francis.  In addition, the General Synod of Bishops on the family will 
soon begin.  “This twofold coincidence reminds us of the importance of families as part of the Church’s 
mission and as part of the work of the national conference and the regional assemblies.  The Church’s 
commitment to families is one more reason why all the faithful in our country will want to ensure the 
collection’s success through their generosity and solidarity,” the CCCB President writes. 

~~~~~ 
Rectory Kitchen Renovations: Your parish rectory kitchen is getting an upgrade and we need your 
help.  We are looking for volunteers to pack up and tear down the kitchen cabinets.  Date will be decided 
soon.  If you can help, please contact Nickole Bernardin at 204-353-2851. 

~~~~~ 
St. Charles Parish Harvest Supper: Sunday, September 27.  All are welcome to our annual turkey 
supper at  320 St. Charles Street in Winnipeg.  The doors open at 3:30 pm and dinner is served from 4:30 
pm to 7 pm.  Adult tickets are $15, children (between 5 and 12) are $7 and children ages four and under 
are FREE.  Takeout will be available. For more information and tickets call Meg at 204-837-7157 or call 
St. Charles Parish office at 204-889-3248. 

~~~~~ 
St .Eustache “Baie St. Paul” Old Cemetery Project 

History of St. Eustache Parish started on the south bank of the Assiniboine River known as Baie St. Paul.  
Records indicate that 212 persons were buried on that site, however only two tombstones are indicated on 
the old cemetery site cairn.  Four smaller cairns constructed by Mr. St. Cyr mark the four corners of the 
cemetery with the names of the four oldest families—Allard, Desjardins, Fleury and Leclerc.  (Insert from 
St. Eustache Roman Catholic Church 1903-2003, Leona Painchaud) 
The two north cairns are underway with repairs as one was struck down by a road accident (Autopac will 
cover the cost of one cairn) and the other is in need of repair due to road erosion. (Cost is $1798.00.)  
Thank you to J. Lamoureux Construction for taking on this project. 
If anyone is interested in helping out with this project, donations can be made to St. Eustache Parish under 
Baie St. Paul Old Cemetery Project.  Thank you. 
For info, call Lucille  204-353-2551. 

 


